

## Board of Assessors

## Town of Hatfield Massachusetts

Memorial Town Hall 59 Main Street Hatfield, MA 01038

(413) 247-0322

(413) 247-0490 FAX/Answering

MINUTES June 7th, 2022

Meeting convened at 5:30 P.M. Board members present were Stan Pitchko, and Scott McCoy. Staff Present: Jennifer Polverari.

**Board Reorganization:** Motion was made by Scott McCoy to nominate James Lavallee as Chair Stan Pitchko seconds. Vote unanimous. Stan Pitchko nominates Scott McCoy as clerk. Scott McCoy seconds. Vote unanimous.

The Board of Assessors will start posting there minutes on the Towns website once approved. Mrs. Polverari will continue to keep the Assessor's page up to date and current.

Minutes of April 26th were approved and signed. Vote unanimous.

Minutes of September 17<sup>th</sup> ES were released and approved by the Board of Assessors. Vote unanimous.

Minutes of August 19th ES were released and approved by the Board of Assessors. Vote unanimous.

The Board of Assessors vote to approve two exemption applications. Vote unanimous. Approved and signed.

A Revised Bill was issued for Parcel 211-28-0 in the amount of \$1871.83. A motion was made by Scott McCoy to approve and seconded by Stan Pitchko. Vote unanimous. Approved and signed.

## Motor Vehicle:

A motion was made by Stan Pitchko and seconded by Scott McCoy to accept the following Motor Vehicle and Trailer Excise abatements and monthly lists for the month of June for the following:

• Levy 2022 #3 - \$45,017.25

The Board reviewed the remaining budget for FY2022.

Bill Schedule was signed for \$211.87.

Mrs. Polverari update the Board on a Parcel of land on West Street, and it's been determined it is owned by the Town of Hatfield, Mrs. Polverari is currently waiting on DOR legal for guidance on how to clear it from the tax roll.

The Board of Assessors briefly discussed short term rentals.

## Motor Vehicle:

A motion was made by Stan Pitchko and seconded Scott McCoy to accept the following Motor Vehicle and Trailer excise abatements and monthly lists from April 27th to June 7th. Vote unanimous. Approved and signed.

Mrs. Polverari updated the Board that there would be a 3% increase this year and budget has been approved.

The Board discussed a Parcel on Depot Road and Mrs. Polverari will reach out and set up a time for the Board to meet with the taxpayer.

The Board of Assessors would like an updated overlay amount from the Town Accountant.

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 P.M.

Next Meeting will be July 19th, 2022.